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                             We Serve Christ So All Will Follow Him 

 
 

OUR NEW VISION – DISCIPLESHIP 
 

 
This past Saturday morning members of our church’s Administrative Council and interested church members 
gathered at the Beulah retreat center in Peralta. We talked together. We prayed and ate together. We shared 
Scripture together. We thanked God for the Sandhill Cranes and Canada Geese that inspired us with their beauty. 
Together we sought the will of God for our church. 
 
After several hours of prayer and discussion a common theme emerged: discipleship. We agreed that ministries like 
LOGOS, the men’s and women’s recovery academies, the Food Pantry, Scouting, Grief Share, etc., are all important 
and bringing vitality to our church. We were thrilled with these ministries and determined to pursue excellence in 
them, always striving to make them better. However, as a church this year we dared to dream really big. Here is our 
really big vision for 2016: 
 
Peralta Memorial United Methodist Church is on fire for Jesus Christ, growing disciples to serve the Church, the 
Community and future generations.   
 
In the church we like to throw that word disciple around and smile and nod. “Of course we are making disciples,” we 
say as we note the number of people attending worship and activities. A disciple, though, is a follower of Jesus – not 
a person who simply agrees with Jesus. In the book Building a Discipling Culture, author Mike Breen uses the terms 
Information, Imitation, and Innovation. We live in an information culture. There is more information immediately 
available to us now than at any other time in history. Yet information is where most churches stop. Churches usually 
teach people about Jesus in worship, Sunday School, and other classes and then send them on their way, free to 
choose whether or not to act on what they have learned.  
 
However, Jesus’s disciples did more than agree with Him; they followed Him wherever He went and they learned to 
do what He did. Albeit imperfectly, they exemplified their teacher – teaching, preaching, healing, driving out 
demons, and founding the very first church. Far more than simply agreeing with Jesus, they imitated their rabbi. The 
political and social conditions around Jesus’ disciples were rapidly changing, though, and they had to innovate, 
building upon what they had already learned from Jesus Christ to make their new church effective. They established 
new rules and new ways of doing things.  
 
This is our church’s bold vision behind that one word – disciple. We want to teach people how to follow Jesus Christ, 
encourage them to imitate a life of Christian devotion and service, and set them free to innovate to bring a truly 
Christian way of live to our ever-changing world. This is a tall order and a great big vision. It will involve mentoring, 
vulnerability, undoubtedly mistakes and do-overs, and most of all courage. Our vision has the potential to transform 
the people of our church and community to be not just learners about Jesus but true followers of Jesus for 
generations to come.  
 
With much gratitude to the Holy Spirit and to the men and women who shaped our new, bold vision, 

                                                                           Pastor David 

http://www.peraltamethodist.org
mailto:pmumc@peraltamethodist.org


 
                                               
 
 
 
 
CLASS begins March 8th from 6:30 to 8:30 pm in Room #202, upstairs in the Community 
Building.  This class is the Beginner/Refresher class of Financial Peace continues for 9 sessions.   
Parents/Adults with children may be especially interested in this opportunity since LOGOS meets 
on the same day and your child(ren) will be well taken care of in the LOGOS program.  (LOGOS 
begins at 4:30 & includes dinner!!)  For more info on LOGOS you may call Robyn Albani at  
980-9289. 

 
Financial Peace (Advanced class) will be on SUNDAYS, starting March 20th from 
2:00-4:00 in the Conference Room in the Community Building.  There won’t be a class on Easter 
Sunday, but classes will continue from April 3rd and end on May 8th.    (No child care offered for the 
Sunday class).   
 
Please call the church office to register, or you may fill out a registration form on Sunday mornings.   

 
Crafty Ladies will meet on the first  

Tuesday and Wednesday of the month  - 
March 1st and 2nd from 9:00 am  

until about 2 pm in Fellowship Hall. 
 

Please join us for crafting and fellowship!!! 
 

For more information about Crafty Ladies 
call Lois Meadors at 865-6791, Kelley 
Green at 865-6975 or the church office, 
865-9334. 

 

 
CPR classes are being offered to 

anyone from PMUMC & will be 
held at the church.  

Instruction by Vernon Honeyfield 
Please contact Vernon at vhoneyfield@msn.com to register.   

 
Saturday, March 19th from 8:00 am to 5:00 pm (1/2 hour lunch break) – class will be 
held in Fellowship Hall 
 
Or … Two Sunday afternoons … March 13 and March 20 from 4:00 to 7:00 pm  - in 
Fellowship Hall.   

mailto:vhoneyfield@msn.com


 
 

“Turning the hearts of youth and families to God and each other” 
 
CCYM (Conference Council in Youth Ministries) camp was a great time for 
some of our Students as well as Bernice and myself. CCYM takes place at Sacramento Camp 
and consists of worship, speakers, and student led workshops put on by the CCYM team. 
There were several mission related work times as well, students put together 700 disaster 
relief bags for UMCOR and during their workshop time they made small beanie bag type 
animals from socks to give out to orphaned children. As always the camp food at Sacramento 
is delicious and there were some fun things to do as well. We all appreciate your prayers for 
us and for allowing us the opportunity to go. 

 
Good Friday pilgrimage to Tome is coming up March 25th. We will host a 
lock-in Thursday night for anyone wanting to stay, and will leave the church parking lot at 
6am Friday morning to walk to the top of the Tome Hill for a time of fellowship, worship, 
prayer, and personal reflection. We welcome any and all who wish to make this pilgrimage 
with us. Dress in layers as it is a little chilly in the morning, wear good walking or hiking 
shoes, snacks and water are a good idea and the youth will provide some if you don’t have 
your own. This is about a 9-mile hike by the time we go up the hill and back down to the 
Platt’s home for brunch. You may walk only part way or pick us up on the trail if you prefer. 
We appreciate any donations you might be able to make for the party, and we will take the bus 
back to the church by about noon. If you have any questions you may contact Marlow and if it 
is food related you may also contact Tinka or Terry Platt. 
 

 
The end of an Era: The Roscille Wright Youth Center 

 
I remember the call for anyone interested in helping to re-structure the youth ministry 
program at PMUMC and was overwhelmed with all the people who showed up at the original 
lunch meeting. I felt the call to help and joined in with some very amazing people, mostly 
parents, well moms primarily, who began a new venture with the youth. Jackie Bunkley, 
Brenda Wolf, Peggy Blackwell, Danene Eager. Dayle, Dave and myself being amongst the male 
persuasion, and so it began. There was a makeover of the Wright Youth center, which had  
been dedicated to the oldest member of PMUMC at that time, Roscille, who had always been 
very active in worship and teaching children and youth in her younger years. We learned as we 
went, right up until the time that the SPRC chose a Director of Youth Ministries to lead the 
youth, and we have seen many changes in the Wright Youth Center since. Painting, furniture, 
décor, taking the center wall out to add the room we needed for growth. We even wrote down 
our predictions for the future and placed them inside the ductwork at the time of the remodel. 
Well the time has come to re-purpose the Wright Youth Center into a more needed facility. 
Code requirements, and age of the building will see it used for more than just a place for the 
youth to eat dinner. Both Cub and Boy scouts will be able to utilize this area for a much 
needed area to store and organize their supplies as well as an area for the youth to continue 
to store supplies for mission trips as well as games and equipment. We thank God for the 
memories made here, and we appreciate the growth that leads to change and new direction. 
Roscille would be proud of all the use that this building will continue to get in support of even 
more ministries. Onward and upward! 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
Please be in prayer for each of these on our continuing prayer list. If you know of anyone else who needs to be 
added, please call Ruth at 869-4842 or the church office, 865-9334.   
   Pastor David & Family     Valencia Cty Abundant Grace Free Store      Karel & Martha Pekarek      Lynn Schultz 
      Don & Peggy Gleichman            Dorothy Marta               Erma Ward              Mike Heppler  
Conrad Joseph Hughes-Faganello           Marj West          Cure for Cancer           Eva Timmons          J’Amy Creel                    
 Jim Kubisak           Janette Baughman                  Jim & Melba Derossett          Janet & Larry Hardy 
                         Joleen Baughman        Karen Fastnacht        Nate Meyer        USA Leaders      Larry Huff         
 Michael Garrison     Terry & Cheryl Huber       Our Freedom       Richard & Linda Darnell        Lori Buvinghausen    
             All Caregivers       Anne Cassidy-Vigil            All military & their families      Randy Ward          Ann Standefer 

The Jelly Bean Prayer 
 

RED 
is for the blood He gave, 

GREEN 
is for the grass He Made. 

YELLOW 
is for the sun so bright, 

ORANGE 
is for the edge of night. 

BLACK 
is for the sins we made, 

is for the grace He gave. 
PURPLE 

is for his hour of sorrow. 
and 

PINK  
is for our new tomorrow. 

 
An egg full of jelly beans, colorful and sweet, 

is a prayer, is a promise, is a  very special treat. 
 
        UNKNOWN                     PINTEREST 



News from Cave Quest 2016! 
Cave Quest is June 20th-24th, 2016! 

  
 
 First of all …Thank You to everyone that participated in our Super 
Bowl snack fundraiser.  It wouldn't have been a great success without 
everyone involved.   

 Our next Cave Quest meeting will be Sunday, March 20, 2016 right after the 2nd service.  
Please attend if you plan on being part of the Cave Quest team.   Also, if you are running a station 
please bring a starting list of supplies that you will be needing that way we can start “shopping.”  
Just a reminder, if you plan on being part of the Cave Quest team you need to be Safe Sanctuaries 
Trained.   
 Keep your eyes and ears open for more information on Safe Sanctuaries.  Always remember 
we can use as many volunteers as possible on our Cave Quest Team!  If you have any questions 
about Cave Quest or just want to volunteer please call or email me at (505) 306-5551 or 
scthlumpkin@yahoo.com.  Thank you to everyone that has already volunteered and for everyone's 
support. 
 
   God Bless Always,  Shawnda Lumpkin      VBS Director 
 

 
 

It is so good to see more and more families with small children at 
church!  This article is for you!  We are inviting you to consider 
PaCT! 
A  great group of parents, babies, toddlers and preschoolers have been 
meeting at Daniel Fernandez Memorial Park,  1103 Hwy 314 in Los Lunas 
at 10:00 AM- Noon  on the third Thursday of the month.  This month that 
will be March 17 at 10 AM at the park, for play & parenting fellowship.  
All parents, grandparents, or caregivers are invited to join us.   
The children play and parents "hang out" together and maybe make plans 

for the future. We eat at about 11:00 AM and are done at about noon!  We ask everyone to bring 
something to share to add to the meal.   
We have also started gathering EVERY Thursday morning at McDonalds in Los Lunas at 10 AM! 
Our goal is to create a community of families with young children that will support each other, pray 
for each other, and reassure each other that we are not alone in the joys and challenges of raising 
young kids.   
If you would like a social and play opportunity with other parents and children, please come and join 
us! For more information contact Breanne Green at 350-1365, Chris Knox at 865-7864, Pastor 
David or the church office at 865-9334. 
 

mailto:scthlumpkin@yahoo.com.


HYMN HISTORY 
 

Praise God, From Whom All Blessings Flow-1674 
 
“Blessed be the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, who has blessed us with every 
spiritual blessing in the heavenly places in Christ.”  Ephesians 1:3 
 
Before Charles Wesley or Isaac Watts, there was Thomas Ken, who has been 
called “England’s first hymnist.” He was born in 1637 in Little Berkhampstead on 
the fringes of greater London. When his parents died, he was raised by his half- 
sister and her husband, who enrolled him in Winchester College, an historic boys’ 
school. Thomas was later ordained to the ministry and returned to Winchester as a chaplain.   
To encourage the devotional habits of the boys, Thomas wrote three hymns in 1674. This was 
revolutionary because English hymns had not yet appeared. Only the Psalms were sung in   public 
worship. Ken suggested the boys use the hymns privately in their rooms. 
One hymn was to be sung upon waking, another at bedtime, and a third at midnight if sleep didn’t 
come. His morning hymn had thirteen stanzas, beginning with: 

Awake, my soul, and with the sun thy daily stage of duty run; 
Shake off dull sloth and joyful rise, to pay thy morning sacrifice. 

His evening hymn, equally meaningful, included this verse: 
All praise to Thee, my God, this night, for all the blessings of the light! 

Keep me, O keep me, King of kings, beneath Thine own almighty wings. 
All three hymns ended with a common stanza, which has since become the most widely sung verse 
in the world. 

Praise God, from Whom all blessings flow; Praise Him, all creatures here below; 
Praise Him above, ye heavenly host; Praise Father, Son, and Holy Ghost. 

In 1680, Thomas was appointed chaplain to England’s King Charles II. It was a thankless job, as 
Charles kept a variety of mistresses. Once the king asked to lodge a mistress in the chaplain’s 
residence. Thomas rebuked him, saying, “Not for the King’s Kingdom!” Afterward the king referred 
to him as “that little man who refused lodging to poor Nellie.” 
During the reign of the next king, James II, Thomas, by now a bishop, was sent to the Tower of 
London for his Protestant convictions. After his release, Thomas retired to the home of a wealthy 
friend, where he died on March 11, 1711. he was buried at sunrise, and the “Doxology” was sung at 
his funeral.                        
                                                                            (Story taken from Then Sings My Soul, by Robert J. Morgan.) 

             Daylight Savings Time Begins 
               Sunday, 2:00 am, March 13th  
 
       So….. before bedtime on Saturday night (March 12) 
                  Set your clocks AHEAD one hour    
                      so you won’t be late for church!! 
 



How about some extra devotional reading during Lent? 
The Notman Memorial Library on the second floor of the Community Building 

is still open  between the two church services almost every Sunday or you can 

obtain a key from the office.  We have a great collection that is really worth 

your time!  That collection includes some great titles especially appropriate 

during the Lenten season: Experiencing the Resurrection by Henry & Melvin 

Blackaby, On A Hill too Far Away by John Fisher, Jesus Without Religion, by 

James Rich,  No Wonder They Call Him Savior, Chronicles of the Cross, He Chose the Nails, The 

Angels were Silent and God Came Near, all by Max Lucado,  The Cross of Christ by John RW 

Stott, and The Case for Easter by Lee Strobel. For more information contact Marianne Lynch at 

620-7418. 

 
 
 

 
UMW/Mary Circle will meet on March 8, at 9:30 AM in Fellowship Hall for our 
annual "A Call to Prayer and Self-Denial" program.     
 
 How appropriate that this observance is during Lent!  In our local unit of UMW we 
traditionally donate the amount of money it costs us to go out for lunch.  The offerings in 2016 
will be used to empower women to gain the resources they need to earn a living wage for 
themselves and their loved ones.  Chris Knox will present the "Challenge to Mission" program 
for the program book followed by plenty of time for prayer before Beverly Nilles serves 

communion to us. 
The UMW Theme for 2016 is "Growing in Blessedness." May we grow during this Lenten season by blessing  
those who don't get to go out for lunch - through our prayers and monetary donations.  In keeping with a spirit of 
self-denial, Margrace Grotefend will keep the refreshments simple, but we will have plenty of time for sharing 
and fellowship! 
  Ladies, come, one and all!!   Join us for this special service as an additional way for you to observe Lent and 
remember what Christ did for you!  For more information contact Chris Knox at 865-7864 or the church office. 

 
 
 
 

News from Cub Scouts Pack 116 
 

 A food drive will be held on March 5th at 10 am at the Wal Mart in Belen 
 We are always looking for new members – we meet most every Monday from 6:30-7:30 

at the Church in the Education Building.  Contact Jasmine @ 227-7255 for 
information. 

 



CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES IS GETTING READY FOR 
EASTER……AND VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

Easter Sunday is March 27th and we are in need of help.    
We have plastic eggs –(but we need help filling them.)   

We are also looking for donations of treats (candy or other small items).  
Due to food allergy concerns, any donated treats cannot have 

 1) milk; 2) chocolate; or 3) nuts.   
(Please check ingredient lists before purchasing). 

We appreciate your assistance!   Volunteers to help with the plastic eggs ????   
Please contact Melodie at 417-4661. 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
WOW we are overwhelmed with the love and support that our congregation has poured out over 
LOGOS.   
 

Did you know that we have approximately 40 folks from our congregation and also from parents 
who do not attend our church participating in LOGOS in some way?  This is the heartbeat of 
LOGOS and is why we are not only successful but are growing each week. 
 

We have had 10 new kids register for LOGOS this Semester which has been a result of the kids 
sharing their positive experiences at LOGOS with their friends and families.  Those positive 
experiences are coming from the staff that work with them each week and from the love that is 
coming to LOGOS in other forms such as donations, behind the scene tasks, and much, much 
more. 
 

This could not be taking place without the amazing work of our Lord through all our volunteers 
and all the church support that LOGOS has been receiving. 
 

And to that end we say……  
 

Please come and see what is happening at LOGOS.  Just stop in on a Tuesday evening and be part 
of our mid-week miracle, where the Holy Spirit is flowing through the leaders and the children 
each week.  It is amazing to see our Lord at work through so many hands and feet as well as what 
He is doing through our children and youth. 
 
May God bless you and keep you and may His face shine upon you all!!! 
 

Julieanne Frasier, Director 
Robyn Albani, Co-Director 

 
 



Church Camp Support Group 
This group is asking all parents of school age children, as well as those whose heart is 
working with our children/youth, to a meeting on March 5th at 4:30 pm at Jim Kubisak’s 
home.  The meeting will focus on the following areas and decisions to be made by the 
group: 

 Sustainability of the church camp scholarship program throughout the year 
 Fundraising options 
 Talk about 2 events scheduled for March 20 and April 30 
 Talk about a car wash date/needs for the car wash 
 Basic policies 
 Giving ourselves a ‘catchy’ name 

 
If you cannot make it but want to be sure your ideas are heard, please call Diana Galey 
at 350-0919. 
 
Jim lives in Belen. His address is   711 Fred St., Belen, NM 
https://www.google.com/maps/place/711+Fred+Ct,+Belen,+NM+87002/@34.671352,-
106.7919427,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m2!3m1!1s0x8721f6c197eec6eb:0xd947fde84b843e76 

 
Girl Scout Troop 10058 is collecting items for the 
Domestic Violence Shelter here in Valencia County.   
If you have items to donate, please let Diana Galey 
know, 350-0919.  If you need to have items picked up, 
you can all Diana to make arrangements.  
                         Items needed:   
          Clothing, personal care items, toys, as well as 

art and school supplies.  The Troop will collect through the month of 
March.  Please look for the box located in the Narthex.     

 

          Abundant Grace Free Store – Friendship Tea 
 
The Free Store Friendship Tea will be Saturday, June 4th, 2016, and the 
committee still needs folks to help with 3 areas.   

 TRANSPORTATION OF ITEMS FROM THE FREE STORE 
TO THE CHURCH THE WEEK PRIOR TO THE TEA 

 SOMEONE TO HELP WITH MARKETING, SO WE CAN 
GET THE WORD OUT 

 SOMEONE TO HEAD UP THE FOOD COMMITTEE FOR THE TEA 
 
If one of these areas is your talent/passion --- please join us at our next meeting, Tuesday, 
March 8th at 6:00 pm in Fellowship Hall.  We meet the 2nd Tuesday of each month, until the 
Tea.  If you have questions, please call Diana at 350-0919.   

mailto:https://www.google.com/maps/place/711+Fred+Ct,+Belen,+NM+87002/@34.671352,-


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PALM SUNDAY, March 20th – 
             Children’s Palm processional, 2nd service 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
MAUNDY THURSDAY, March 24th  - Worship 7:00 pm  -  
                   Remembrance of the Last Supper,  
                   Celebration of Holy Communion  
 
 

 
GOOD FRIDAY, March 25th -  Pilgrimage to Tome Hill, leave church 
at 6:00 am 
  
Worship service at 7:00 pm featuring Choir Cantata  
                              “We Are Your Church” 
 

 
SUNDAY, MARCH 27TH 

RESURRECTION DAY 
 

             Sunrise Service – 6:30 am 
         Worship – 8:30 am & 11:00 am 

Sunday School – 9:45 am 
 

Egg Hunt for children – 10:30 am 
(kids… bring your baskets!) 



March 1 – Vernon Honeyfield 
 March 3 – Jane Reynolds 

March 3 – Trase Peperas 
 March 6 –Vicky Chamberlain 

March 6 – Adam Honeyfield 
March 7 – Terry Huber 

March 10 – Irene Browning 
March 13 – Kelli Van Curen 

March 14 – Paul Valigura 
March 14 – Micky Killough 

March 15 – Gabe Candelaria 
March 16 – Jo Leigh Buckner 

March 19 – Wyatt Eubank 
March 20 – Rhett Trappman 

March 21 – Rich Sams (his 80th) 
March 24 – John Almquist (his 90th) 

March 24 – Dale Honeyfield 
March 24 – Riley Redd 

March 25 – Karel Pekarek 
March 25 – Dick Pelland 
March 25 – Ruth Romero 

March 27 – Betty Jean Troxell 
March 27 – Marilyn Smith 
March 28 – Danielle Culver 
March 28 – Daniel Altobello 

March 29 – Katie Saiz 
March 30 – Marlow Frasier    

March 4 – Bill & Micky Killough 
March 6 – Richard & Linda Darnell 
March 16 – Joe & Gayle Fiedler 
March 16 – Greg & Joan Culver 
March 20 – Paul & Carol Smith 
March 23 – Randy & Diana Ward 
March 26 – Curtis Crews & Robyn Albani 
 



 
 
 
 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  1 

RRFB Delivery, a.m. 
 
Crafty Ladies, Fell 
Hall & Kitchen, 9-3 
 
LOGOS, Ed Bldg, 
Comm. Bldg, 
Sanctuary 3:30-7:45 

2  Crafty Ladies, Fell 
Hall & Kitchen, 9-3 
Auditorium 12-6  
Mobile Food Drop 
6 pm Praise Team 
6-8 Bible Study, #101 
6-8 pm Girl Scouts,  
     Ed Bldg, 
7 pm - Choir 

3 
Exercise, Fell Hall, 
     9-10:15 
6-7:30 – Study, #203 
6:30 – First Place,  
   Conf Room 
6:30–GriefShare, 103  
6:45-8:45 – Boy 
Scouts, Ed. Bldg. 

4 
Bible Study, 9:30-
11:15, Fell Hall 
 
EMMAUS, 6:30, 
Fell Hall & Kitchen 
 
 

5 
Auditorium 
reserved 11-6 pm; 
Chamberlain 
 
Camp planning 
meeting, Jim 
Kubisak home, 
4:30 pm 

6 
8:30 – Worship 
9:45 – Sunday School 
11:00 – Worship 
12:15 – Youth LT, Fell Hall 
4 – Bells 
5– Youth Praise Band 
6 pm  AfterShock Youth 

7 
Food Pantry, in Ed 
Bldg, Narthex  
10-12:30 (9-1) 
NMSU, set up in 
Auditorium 12 noon 
Cub Scouts, 6:15,  
     Ed. Bldg. 
Emmaus #101, 6:30 
6:30 Stewardship  
     mtg, #104 
N.O.W., submit 
reports by e-mail 

8 
NMSU cooking 
class, Auditorium 
9 am – 1pm  
UMW/Mary Circle, 
Fell Hall, 9:30 am 
Tea meeting, Fell 
Hall, 6-8 pm 
LOGOS, Ed Bldg, 
Comm. Bldg, 
Sanctuary 3:30-7:45 
Financial Peace, #202, 
6:30 pm 
Trustees, #201  
6:30 pm 

9 
 
6 pm Praise Team 
6 pm – Bible study,  
      #101 
6-8 pm Girl Scouts,  
     Ed Bldg 
7 pm – Choir  

10   
Exercise, FH, 9 am 
Worship comm. 
mtg, #101, 6:00 pm 
6-7:30 – Study, #203 
6:30 – First Place, 
    Conf Room 
6:30–GriefShare  
   #103 
6:45-8:45 – Boy 
Scouts, Ed. Bldg. 
7 pm – SPRC #104 

11 
 
Bible Study, 9:30-
11:15, Fell Hall 
 
 
 
 

12 
Safe Sanctuaries 
Committee, Conf 
Rm, 9:30 am 
Threads of Love, 
Fell Hall-10:30 am  
 

At bedtime, set 
clocks ahead one 
hour. 
 

13  
7 am – UMM Breakfast,  
      Fell Hall/Kitchen 
8:30-Worship 
9:45-Sunday School 
11:00-Worship 
4:00-7:00 – CPR, Fell Hall 
4 pm – Bells 
5 pm – Youth Praise 
6 pm-AfterShock Youth 

14  

Food Pantry, in Ed 
Bldg, Narthex  
10-12:30 (9-1) 
NMSU, set up in 
Auditorium 12 noon 
Cub Scouts, 6:15, 
     Educ. Bldg. 
Emmaus #101, 6:30 
Finance mtg, #104, 
6:30 pm 

15 
NMSU cooking 
class, Auditorium 
9 am – 1pm  
 
LOGOS, Ed Bldg, 
Comm. Bldg, 
Sanctuary 3:30-7:45 
Financial Peace, #202, 
6:30 pm 

 

 16 
 
6 pm Praise Team 
6-8 Bible Study, #101 
Girl Scouts, Ed Bldg, 
6-8 pm 
7 pm - Choir  

17 
 

Exercise, FH, 9 am 
P.a.C.T. @ Daniel 
Fernandez park, 
 10 am 
Study, 6:00, #203 
First Place, 6:30 #101 
GriefShare, #103,  
      6:30 pm 
6:45 -8:45 – Boy 
Scouts, Ed Bldg. 
Ad Council mtg, 
Conf Room  6:30 pm 

18 
Bible Study, 9:30-
11:15, Fell Hall 

 

19 
 
CPR class, Fell Hall 
8:00 am to 5 pm; 
(break for lunch) 

20 – PALM 
SUNDAY   

8:30-Worship 
9:45-Sunday School 
Camp Burrito Sale 
11:00 – Worship 
Camp Burrito Sale  
2:00 pm Financial Peace,  
    Conf Rm 
4:00-7:00 – CPR, Fell Hall 
4:00 –Bell Choir 
5:00 – Youth Praise 
6:00 – AfterShock Youth 

21- Holy Week 
 
Food Pantry, in Ed 
Bldg, Narthex  
10-12:30 (9-1) 
Presbyterian Health, 
Fell Hall, 12 – 3 pm 
 
Cub Scouts, 6:15,  
     Ed. Bldg  
Emmaus, #101, 
    6:30 pm 
 

22 
 
LOGOS, Ed Bldg, 
Comm. Bldg, 
Sanctuary 3:30-7:45 
Financial Peace, #202, 
6:30 pm 
 

23 
Deadline-- info for 
April Newsletter  
 
No Praise Team 
6-8 Bible Study, #101 
6-8 pm Girl Scouts,  
    Ed Bldg, 
No Choir 

24 
Exercise, FH, 9 am 

WORSHIP – 7 pm 
 

No Bible Study  
6:45 – Boy Scouts,  
   Ed Bldg.  
No First Place 
No GriefShare 
Youth Lock-in 
overnight 

25 -  

Walk to Tome Hill, 
leave church 6 am 
 
 
WORSHIP at 
      7 pm 
‘We Are Your 
Church’ Cantata 
No AM Bible Study  

26  
Cub scouts event – 
Auditorium reserved 
10 am to 7 pm. 

27 
 
 
 
6:30 – Sunrise Service 
7 am – UMM Breakfast, 
Fell Hall/Kitchen 
8:30 – Worship 
9:45 – Sunday School 
10:30 – Egg Hunt 
11:00 – Worship 
4:00 – Bell Choir 

28 
Food Pantry, in Ed 
Bldg, Narthex  
10-12:30 (9-1) 
 
No Cub Scouts  
Emmaus, #101, 
    6:30 pm 
 

29 
 
LOGOS, Ed Bldg, 
Comm. Bldg, 
Sanctuary 3: 
Financial Peace, #202, 
6:30 pm 
30-7:45 

30 
NoPraise Team 
6-8 Bible Study, #101 
6-8 pm Girl Scouts,  
    Ed Bldg,  
No  Choir 

31 
Exercise, Fell Hall, 
     9-10:15 
6-7:30 – Study, #203 
6:30 – First Place,  
    Conf Room 
6:30–GriefShare,  
       #103 
6:45-8:45 – Boy 
Scouts, Ed. Bldg. 

 April 1st  
 
Bible Study, 9:30-
11:15, Fell Hall 
 
EMMAUS, 6:30, 
Fell Hall & K 

April 2nd  
 


